
Romania: Government expresses support for China’s role at
Cernavoda

The Romanian government has written to China General Nuclear Power (CGN) expressing
its support for the Cernavoda nuclear power plant project. CGN announced its receipt of the
letter – which was presented by energy minister Victor Vlad Grigorescu and signed by prime
minister Dacian Ciolos – on its website last week.
CGN said on 21 January that the letter “outlines the major areas of support and commitment
associated with the project in terms of electricity market reform, electricity tariff
mechanisms, electricity sales, state guarantees, financial incentive policies, and continuity
of policies, etc.”
Nuclearelectrica signed a memorandum of understanding with CGN in November last year
for the development, construction, operation and decommissioning of units 3 and 4 of the
Cernavoda plant. The Romanian national nuclear company said a joint venture project
company is to be established, with CGN owning at least 51% of the share capital. That
company will oversee construction of the units, which will be 700 MWe Candu 6 reactors.
Two Candu units already operate at the Cernavoda site.
Zhang Qibo, General Manager of CGN Romania, said in the 21 January statement, “CGN and
its Romanian counterpart are in negotiations on a potential agreement to establish a joint
venture company, with CGN as the holding company. Once established, the joint venture
will be the sole platform to take forward the development, construction and operation of the
Cernavoda Project in the future.”
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